
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
March 10, 2023 
 
 
CHANCELLORS 
ACADEMIC COUNCIL CHAIR COCHRAN 
LABORATORY DIRECTOR WITHERELL 
ANR VICE PRESIDENT HUMISTON 
 
Re:  Systemwide Review of Proposed Presidential Policy – Clery Act Policy 
 
Dear Colleagues: 
 
Enclosed for systemwide review prior to finalization and issuance is the interim Clery 
Act Policy – Campus Safety and Security Reporting.    
 
In July 2022, the interim Clery Act Policy was issued to address immediate Department 
of Education compliance concerns regarding the exemption of certain offices from 
Clery Act reporting requirements. Following the interim issuance, a Systemwide Clery 
Policy Working Group was formed that included representation from campus Chief 
Compliance & Ethics Officers, Clery Coordinators, CARE Offices, Ombuds, Title IX, 
Community Safety, and UC Legal. The working group conducted workshops with key 
stakeholder groups to gather feedback on the interim policy, compile additional 
feedback on the policy, and begin the development of implementation guidance. 
 
The interim Clery Act Policy is being submitted for Systemwide Review as currently 
publicly posted. The working group is considering stakeholder feedback that has been 
previously received in the following areas: State v. Federal provisions, definition 
consistency and utility, alignment to Federal policy, Clery Officer role clarity, and CARE 
Office role clarity. The feedback provided during Systemwide Review on the interim 
Policy will be compiled and considered along with the stakeholder feedback received 
by the working group. 
 
Systemwide Review 
 
Systemwide review is a public review distributed to the Chancellors, the Chair of the 
Academic Council, the Director of the Lawrence Berkeley National Laboratory, and the 
Vice President of Agriculture and Natural Resources requesting that they inform the 
general University community, especially affected employees, about policy proposals. 
Systemwide review also includes a mandatory, 90-day full Senate review.  
 
Employees should be afforded the opportunity to review and comment on the draft 
policy. Attached is a Model Communication which may be used to inform non-
exclusively represented employees about these proposals. The Labor Relations Office at 



 
 

 
 Page 2 the Office of the President is responsible for informing the bargaining units representing 

union membership about policy proposals.  
 
We would appreciate receiving your comments no later than June 8, 2023. Please 
submit your comments to policyoffice@ucop.edu.  If you have any questions, please 
contact policyoffice@ucop.edu.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Rachael Nava 
Executive Vice President, 
Chief Operating Officer 
 
 
Enclosures: 
1) Draft interim Clery Act Policy  
2) Model Communication 
   
 
cc:  President Drake 
 Provost and Executive Vice President Newman 
 Executive Vice Chancellors/Provosts 
 Executive Vice President Byington 
 Senior Vice President Bustamante 
 Vice Provost Haynes 
 Vice President and Vice Provost Gullatt 
 Vice President Lloyd  
 Vice President Maldonado 
 Vice Provosts/Vice Chancellors of Academic Affairs/Personnel 
 Associate Vice Provost Lee 
 Associate Vice President Matella 
 Deputy General Counsel Woodall 
 Assistant Vice Provosts/Vice Chancellors for Academic Personnel 
 Executive Director and Chief of Staff Henderson 
 Executive Director Lin 
 Executive Director Silas 
 Interim Chief of Staff Halimah 
 Chief of Staff Kao 
 Chief of Staff Levintov 
 Chief of Staff O’Sullivan 
 Chief Policy Advisor McAuliffe 
 Director Anders 
 Director Roller 
 Director Stiger 
 Director Sykes 
 Associate Director Dicaprio 
 Associate Director Nguyen 
 Associate Director Weston-Dawkes 
 Associate Director Woolston 
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 Page 3  Assistant Director LaBriola 

 Manager Crosson 
 Administrative Manager Garcia 
 Manager Garza 
  Analyst Durrin 
  Administrative Officer Babbitt  
  Policy Advisory Committee 


